
Department of Commerce, Community, 
and Economic Development 
ALCOHOL AND MARIJUANA CONTROL OFFICE 

550 West 7th Avenue, Suite 1600 
Anchorage, AK 99501 

Main: 907.269.0350 

MEMORANDUM

TO:  Alcoholic Beverage Control Board DATE:  November 12, 2019 

FROM: Erika McConnell, Director RE:  5095 Taku Lanes 

Requested 
Action: 

Reconsideration of denial of renewal 

Statutory 
Authority: 

AS 04.11.210(d):  “The board may not deny an application for renewal of a license 
issued under this section or an application to transfer a license issued under this 
section to another person solely because the board determines that the licensed 
premises is not a "recreational site" as defined under (c) of this section if the 
applicant 

(1) held a license under this section or received a transferred license under this
section that was valid at any time between January 1, 2018, and March 31, 2019
or holds a license that was initially issued under (e) of this section; and
(2) operates the license under the same conditions required at the time of initial
licensure.”

Staff Rec.: Reconsider the denial; approve renewal for 2019/2020 

This recreational site license that was located at a bowling alley in Juneau was denied renewal for the 
2019/2020 licensing period by the board on February 19, 2019, after a warning given by the board 
on February 1, 2017, that the 2017/2018 renewal would be the last renewal granted. 

In the 2019 session, the legislature passed SB 16 (signed by the Governor on July 5, 2019), which 
effectively allows grandfathering of all recreational site licenses that were valid in 2018, before the 
board began to effectuate the direction from the legislative auditors to more accurately apply the 
recreational site license statute at AS 04.11.210. 

In the legislation, the board is directed to reconsider denials of renewals for those licenses that were 
valid in 2018, and the board may not deny a renewal because of a determination that the licensed 
premises is not a “recreational site” as defined by AS 04.11.210(c). 

Attached: Correspondence
Renewal application 
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Church, John D (CED)

From: McConnell, Erika B (CED)
Sent: Tuesday, October 01, 2019 3:29 PM
To: Cindy Price; Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored)
Subject: RE: Taku Lanes Lic # 5095

Categories: Complete

Hi Cindy, 
 
I will calendar this request for board consideration at their next meeting, on November 12, 2019. Assuming the board 
reinstates the license at that meeting, then you and the new owners can submit a transfer application. Information 
about and forms for the transfer application can be found here: 

https://www.commerce.alaska.gov/web/amco/AlcoholLicenseApplication.aspx. If you or the new owners have 
any questions about the transfer application, please reach out to the licensing staff at alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov or by 
calling 907‐269‐0350. 
 
Thank you, 
Erika 
 

Erika McConnell 
Director	
Alcohol	&	Marijuana	Control	Office	
State	of	Alaska	
	

 
From: Cindy Price <cinsue522@gmail.com>  
Sent: Tuesday, October 01, 2019 3:25 PM 
To: McConnell, Erika B (CED) <erika.mcconnell@alaska.gov>; Alcohol Licensing, CED ABC (CED sponsored) 
<alcohol.licensing@alaska.gov> 
Subject: Taku Lanes Lic # 5095 

 
Erika, 
I'm looking to reinstate my license so I can transfer it to the new owners of PINZ in Juneau. Any help would be 
grateful on this. 
Cindy Price 
Taku Lanes 












